DOKUMEN NEGARA SANGAT RAHASIA



PEMERINTAH KOTA DEPOK **DINAS PENDIDIKAN**

ULANGAN KENAIKAN KELAS SEKOLAHMENENGAHPERTAMA(SMP) Tahun Pelajaran 2011/2012

LEMBAR SOAL

Mata Pelajaran : Bahasa Inggris

Kelas

: VIII (Delapan) : Rabu, 13 Juni 2012

Hari, Tanggal

Waktu

: 120 menit

PETUNJUK:

- 1. Disediakan Lembar Jawaban Komputer (LJK)
- LJK dipergunakan untuk jawaban Soal Pilihan Ganda. 2.
 - Tulislah dengan jelas: Nama Anda, Nomor Peserta Anda, Sekolah Asal, Tanggal Ulangan Kenaikan Kelas, Jam ke, Tanda tangan, dan menghitamkan bulatan kecil pada LJK sesuai dengan petunjuk.
 - Jawaban dikerjakan dengan cara menghitamkan bulatan kecil sesuai dengan jawaban yang Anda anggap benar. c.
 - Apabila ada jawaban yang keliru dan Anda ingin memperbaikinya, hapuslah jawaban yang keliru itu dengan menggunakan karet penghapus pensil, kemudian hitamkan bulatan kecil lain sesuai dengan jawaban yang Anda anggap benar.
 - LJK jangan sampai rusak,basah atau kotor
- Periksa dan bacalah soal-soal sebelum Anda menjawabnya.
- Laporkan kepada Pengawas Ulangan Kenaikan Kelas kalau terdapat tulisan yang kurang jelas, rusak atau jumlah soal kurang.
- Jumlah soal sebanyak: Pilihan ganda 40 soal, Uraian 5 soal 5.
- 6. Dahulukan menjawab soal-soal yang Anda anggap mudah
- Mintalah kertas buram kepada pengawas Ulangan Kenaikan Kelas, bila diperlukan 7.
- Periksalah pekerjaan Anda sebelum Anda serahkan kepada pengawas Ulangan Kenaikan Kelas. 8.

SELAMAT BEKERJA

Pilihan Ganda

Read the Text Carefully, then choose the best answer by crossing A, B, C or D.

Text for number 1 to ...

Last week, I and my dad went to a store. We went there to buy some candies. In the store, the candies looked so good. I would have bought a lot of them but my dad said I could only have three. I gave the store owner the money for the candies. As we left the store, I ate one of the candies. It was yummy. I hope we come back soon.

- How many candies did the writer allowed to buy?
 - A. 3

C. 5

B. 4

- What did the writer want to do after left the store? He wanted to go...
 - A. nowhere
 - B. to another store
 - C. back to the store
 - D. to some other places

- Which statement is TRUE based on the text?
 - A. The writer didn't like candy
 - He bought three candy
 - C. He went to the store with his mother
 - D. He didn't want to return to the store

Text for number 4 to 5

To: Jack

Hi, friend, I would like to invite you to my birthday party.

: Novotel Hotel

Day/Date: Sunday, May 20th, 2012

Time: 7.00 p.m.

Be there and enjoy the fun in my 13th Birthday Party

See you!

(Nicole)

- Which one is CORRECT according to the text?
 - Jack invites Nicole to come to the party
 - Nicole invites Jack to come to the party
 - Nicole has a plan to go to a party C.
 - D. Nicole's birthday will be held in the morning

SMP/UKK/2012/ING

- 5. Who is the sender of the invitation?
 - A. Nicole
 - B. Everybody
 - C. Jack
 - D. Jack's friends
- I and my family for picnic to

2

Saung Angklung- went – last month 3 4 5

- $\frac{3}{1-2-3-4-5}$
- B. 1-3-4-5-2
- C. 1-5-2-4-3
- D. 1-4-3-2-5

Text for number 7

SMPN 23 DEPOK VOLLEYBALL COMPETITION

(for all classes)

Due to the 64th Independence Day Anniversary, there will be volleyball

competition for all classes

Day/Date:

Monday - Wednesday, 13-16 August 2012.

Time: 8.00 a.m

Each class must send two teams

(boys team and girls team).

Contact Mr.Agus Van Basten to know more about the competition

- 7. What is the text tell us about? To...
 - A. tell the students about the Independence day
 - B. tell some of the students about the competition
 - invite the students about the 64th Independence's day anniversary
 - announce that there will be volleyball competition for celebrating Independence Day anniversary
- 8. Which one of these statements is correct based on the text?
 - A. Mr. Agus will be the judge.
 - B. The competition will be held for three days.
 - C. The competition will start at 8 in the afternoon.
 - D. There will be two teams represent for each class.

Text 4. For number 9-11

It (9)... my birthday last week. My family gave me a small party. I (10) my best friends to the party. It was great surprise that my uncle, Awang from Bengkulu (11)...too.

- 9. A.
- C. are
- A. is B. was
- D. were
- 10. A. Invites
- C. Invited
- B. Invite
- D. inviting
- 11. A. Come
- C. comes
- B. Came
- D. coming

Text for number 12 to 14

There was once a king who loved his sons and nephews very much. One day, they saw a green turtle near the palace. They thought it was a monster. They started to cry. The King told to his servants, "Go and kill the monster!"

The king's chief cook said, "I don't know what monster it is. Let's throw it into the fire!" The cook's wife said," No, I don't want to waste my firewood. Drop it in a big rock on the monster to crush it!"

An old man said, "Push him into the sea, there will be storms and it will surely drown. When the turtle hear this, he shouted, "You can burn me or crush me with a rock. But please, don't throw me into the sea. I'm so afraid of drowning in a storm."

The king said, the monster is more afraid of the sea than anything else. Throw it into the sea."

The servant threw the turtle into the sea. The clever turtle swam away happily.

- 12. Why the King want to kill the turtle? Because...
 - A. It looked like a monster
 - B. The king was a cruel man
 - C. The turtle was afraid of storms
 - D. It frightened his sons and nephews
- 13. The chief cook wanted to kill the turtle by ...
 - A. Throwing it into the fire
 - B. Drowning it in a storm
 - C. Crushing with a rock
 - D. Pushing it into the sea
- When the turtle heard this, it shouted ..." (par.3). The underlined word refers to what ...said.
 - A. the king
- C. the old man
- B. the cook
- D. the cook's wife

Text for number 15 to 17

It must have been about 10 PM when I returned home. I tried to wake up my mother by ... (15) the door-bell, but she as fast asleep, so I got a ladder from the shed, ... (16). It against the all, and began climbing toward the bedroom window.

- 15. A. Knocking
 - B. Pushing
 - C. Shaking
 - D. Ringing
- 16. A. Hit
 - B. Put
 - C. Laid
 - D. Took

Text for number 17

Dear Hibbat,

Thank you very much for invitation for dinner at Zuba's Cafe. I would love to come, but i regret to let you know that i have to take my mom to the doctor.

love,

Likha.

- 17. The purpose of the text above is
 - A. to invite Hibbat for dinner
 - B. to ask Hibbat to go to the doctor
 - C. to inform that Likha is sick
 - D. to refuse Hibbat's invitation

Text for number 18 to 20

Last month, Salma and her parents were on holiday in Singapore. It was Salma's visit, but her parents had been to Singapore several times for business

The first place of interest they ent to as the Singapore Zoo.

They enjoyed watching the animal and had close encounters with them.

The next day, they visited Chinatown point. They shopped lots of clothing made of silk. Then they visited the Mandai Orchid Garden. They were thrilled to see orchid of different colors.

The really enjoyed their stay in Singapore.

- 18. How many places of interest did Salma and her parents visit?
 - A. Two

C. Wulan

Three

- D. Five
- 19. What is the purpose of the text above?
 - To tell the readers about Salma and her parents' vacation in Singapore.
 - To make the readers know that Singapore has many places of interest.
 - To attract the readers to go to Singapore C.
 - D. To persuade the readers to read more about Singapore
- 20. "They were thrilled to see...(par. 3)

A. Needed

Wulan

B. Excited

D. Interest

Text for number 21

May cause

Drowsiness

or dizziness

- 21. What activity should NOT be done when someone is taking the drug?
 - A. Sleeping on bed
 - B. Riding a vehicle
 - C. Sitting on a table
 - D. Eating seafood

Text for number 22 to 24

An ugly black crow perched on the branch of a tree. She had stolen a tasty piece of cheese and as about to enjoy her meal.

Just then, a hurry fox passed by and saw the food on the crow's beak. His mouth watered at the sight, so he thought of a clever plan to get the cheese for himself.

Looking up at the crow, he said, "I have always admired your beauty with your soft, shiny feathers and ell curved beak, if your voice is as your looks, you could be the queen of the birds.

Soon the crow opened his beak and a loud "Caw" "Caw" "Caw". The piece of cheese fell from her beak to the ground before she realized her mistake.

As the fox snatched up the cheese, he laughed," my dear crow, your voice is fine but your judgment is not. You shouldn't believe everything you hear.

- 22. What is the main idea of paragraph two?
 - A. The crow opened her beak
 - The fox snatched up the cheese
 - The hungry fox passed by and saw the food in the crow's beak
 - D. The black crow perched on the branch
- 23. If your voice is as fine as your looks...(par. 3) the underlined word has the same meaning with...
 - A. Bad

C. nice

B. Ugly

- D. Clever
- 24. What can we learnt from the story?
 - You must give away your food when somebody wants it.

- B. You may trick your friend to get something
- People may give you some food when you are hungry
- People may use flattery to get something from you

Text for number 25

Hard medicine Take with Food

- 25. The label indicates that the drug should be taken ...
 - with a meal
 - Before taking a meal
 - C. Without a meal
 - With a lot of meal
- 26. Rearrange these words into a good sentence

Like - would - to tell - you - me - story - this - please? 3 5 6 7

4

2-4-3-5-6-7-1-8

2-4-1-3-5-7-6-8 D. 2-4-3-1-6-5-7-8

2-4-5-6-7-1-3-8

Text for number 27 to 29

Dear Mellyani,

Jl. Timur puan no.45

Jakarta

On my last school holiday, my classmates and I went to Borobudur. The Borobudur temple is really magnificent. The hugeness of the temple really impressed me. How could our ancestors build such a big temple? It was amazing.

In the temple, we went upstairs step by step. Walking around the temple, we saw many reliefs on the temple walls. Some foreigners seemed interested in them. I overheard their conversation with the guide. Actually, the reliefs tell a story.

It was really a nice experience! I hope you can go there someday

Love Renny

- Whom did Renny go to Bandung with?
 - A. Her tour guide

C. Renny's friends

Her classmate

D. Some foreigners

28. Renny admired the temple because of its...

A. Visitors

C. Stones

B. Relief D. Size

- 29. Which of the statement is NOT true about Renny?
 - A. She is a student
 - B. Mellyani is one of her friends
 - Mellyani lives at jalan Timun Puan no.45 C.
 - She really enjoyed visiting the Borobudur temple
- 30. Which one is the best arrangement for these sentences below?
 - 1 His short bill could not reach the water
 - He looked everywhere to find some water, but there was not any
 - 3 Then, he found a tall jar with a very low water in it
 - 4. At last, he drank the water as much as he liked
 - 5. Soon, he filled the jar with stones so the water came up higher
 - One day, a crow was very tired and thirsty

- 6-4-5-1-2-3
- 6-2-3-1-5-4

Text for number 31 to 33

To all the students and teachers

Come and visit our new library. Lots of books (brand new novels and non-fiction books) are available. You can enjoy our newest DVDs collection.

> Head of library Ramadhan

- 31. What are the things offered in the new library?
 - A. Books and DVDs
 - B. Old and new books
 - C. New books and novels
 - D. New DVDs and non-fiction books
- Why did the writer make the announcement?
 - A. To resume a new novel
 - B. To invite the readers to visit the library
 - To let the readers know about the head of library
 - D. To help the readers know where to find the DVDs
- 33. Who is the announcement for?
 - A. Teachers
 - B. Students
 - C. The head of library
 - All the students and teachers

Text for number 34 to 35

TAMANRAJAHOTEL

- Provided with first class facilities
- ✓ Internet for each unit (leased line), swimming pool, two tennis court, fitness center, sauna, and karaoke are free of
- One of the largest hotels in Bandung with 128 units of 8 buildings and adjacent to public golf drive range
- 34. How many buildings does Taman Raja Hotel have?
 - A. Five
- Seven
- B. Six
- D. Eight
- 35. Which one is NOT the facility of Taman Raja Hotel?
 - A. Spa
- Karaoke
- B. Internet
- D. Swimming pool

Text for no. 36

MAJA TECHNICIAN

Jl. Majapahit Depok

Ph :(021)7756789

Service: fan, computer, refrigerator, washing machine, radio etc.

one day ready

- Which of the following statement is TRUE according to the text
 - The reparation needs a short time
 - B. It needs more than one day for reparation
 - Only fan can be repaired
 - D. You may not call

Text for number 37

GET WELL SOON

- 37. To whom do you send the card?
 - A. A sick person
 - A special person

- A person who celebrates his birthday
- A person who has got an achievement

To:Aldo

Aldo, are you free this afternoon? If you have time, please come to my house. We can do the English assignment together. Anna and Wulan will come, too

Vidi

- 38. Who send the message?
 - A. Aldo
- C. Wulan
- B. Anna
- Vidi
- 39. Why does the writer send the message?
 - to do his English assignment
 - To ask Wulan and Anna to come too

 - To invite the reader to come to his house
 - To ask the reader to be free this afternoon
- 40. "... are you free... the underlined word means...
 - A. Have no one to do
- C. Have to do something
- Have nothing to do
- D. Have a lot of things to

Essay

- 41. Arrange these words into a good paragraph
 - The kingdom as ruled by a king named Prabu
 - Then, Prabu went to the woods and prayed to the God
 - At last, Pra bu and queen lived happily ever after C.
 - d. Long time ago, there was a kingdom in West Java
 - All people in the kingdom felt happy
 - But it was a pity that Prabu and his queen hadn't got any children
 - A few months later, Prabu's prayer was granted; the queen got pregnant
- 42. Make an announcement based on this situation:
 - Your school will have an National Education Day ceremony, on May 2nd, 2012 at the school yard, all students should wear the 'white and blue uniform and Korpri uniform for the teachers.
- Complete this paragraph with the words in the box

Take came finishing spend had knew were

The holiday ...,(a) at first, I ...(b) no idea how to ...(c) my free time. Because I ...(d)my parents ...(e) very busy. My father was ... (f)his project, while my mother had to ...(g) care of my little sister. She was just five month

- 44. Arrange this words into a good sentence
 - city we by at the some stopped malls in
 - I my friend taught volley ball how to play
- 45. Answer the question based on the text
 - A. HAPPY BIRTHDAY MAY YOUR WISHES COME TRUE

The synonym of the underlined word is...

B. ANTONIA ELECTRONIC SHOP Open Daily From 9.00 a.m to 9.00 p.m

How long does the shop open ...